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Health (NIH), June 9, 2011, 9:30 a.m. to 
June 10, 2011, 12 p.m., 31 Center Drive, 
Building 31, C–Wing, Conference Room 
6, Bethesda, MD, 20892 which was 
published in the Federal Register on 
May 13, 2011, 76 FR 28055. 

The open sessions of the Advisory 
Committee to the Director, NIH, will be 
held on June 9, 2011, 9:30 a.m. to 
3:45 p.m. and June 10, 2011, 8:30 a.m. 
to 12 p.m. The closed session of the 
Advisory Committee to the Director, 
NIH, will be held on June 9, 2011, 4 
p.m. to 5 p.m.. The meeting location 
remains the same. 

Dated: May 24, 2011. 
Anna P. Snouffer, 
Deputy Director, Office of Federal Advisory 
Committee Policy. 
[FR Doc. 2011–13353 Filed 5–27–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4140–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Office of the Secretary 

Public Workshop; Privacy Compliance 
Basics and 2011 Developments 

AGENCY: Privacy Office, DHS. 
ACTION: Notice announcing public 
workshop. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Homeland 
Security Privacy Office will host a 
public workshop, ‘‘Privacy Compliance 
Basics and 2011 Developments.’’ 
DATES: The workshop will be held on 
June 24 and 27, 2011, from 8:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m. 
ADDRESSES: The workshop will be held 
in the auditorium at the DHS Offices at 
the GSA Regional Headquarters 
Building located at 7th and D Streets, 
SW., Washington, DC 20024. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Shannon Kelso, Privacy Office, 
Department of Homeland Security, 
Washington, DC 20528; by telephone 
703–235–0780; by facsimile 703–235– 
0442; or by e-mail at PIA@dhs.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS) Privacy Office is holding a public 
workshop that will provide in-depth 
training on the privacy compliance 
process at DHS. June 24 is a primer for 
the new and developing privacy 
professional, presenting baseline 
Federal privacy compliance 
requirements including the Privacy Act 
of 1974, as amended, the E-Government 
Act of 2002, Office of Management and 
Budget memoranda, and other policy. 
June 27 consists of advanced 
presentations for the experienced 

privacy professional, including review 
of recent Privacy Act rulings, program 
case studies, mapping to IT security 
requirements, and developments in 
privacy compliance at the Department. 

Individuals are invited to attend just 
one or both days. The workshop is open 
to the public and there is no fee for 
attendance. 

Registration and Security: In order to 
facilitate security requirements of the 
GSA facility, attendees must register in 
advance for this workshop. Registration 
closes at 9 a.m., Wednesday, June 22, 
2011. To register, please send an e-mail 
to PIA@dhs.gov, with 
‘‘PRIVComplianceWorkshop’’ in the 
subject line, and your full name and 
organizational affiliation in the body of 
the e-mail. Alternatively, you may call 
703–235–0780 to register by providing 
the Privacy Office with your full name 
and organizational affiliation. 

All attendees who are employed by a 
federal agency will be required to show 
their federal agency employee photo 
identification badge to enter the 
building. Attendees who do not possess 
a federal agency employee photo 
identification badge will need to show 
a form of government-issued photo 
identification, such as a driver’s license, 
in order to verify their previously- 
provided registration information. This 
is a security requirement of the facility. 

The Privacy Office will only use your 
name for the security purposes of this 
specific workshop and to contact you in 
the event of a change to the workshop. 

Special Assistance: Persons with 
disabilities who require special 
assistance should indicate this in their 
admittance request and are encouraged 
to identify anticipated special needs as 
early as possible. 

Mary Ellen Callahan, 
Chief Privacy Officer, Department of 
Homeland Security. 
[FR Doc. 2011–13415 Filed 5–27–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9110–9L–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[Docket No. USCG–2011–0357] 

Cruise Vessel Safety and Security Act 
of 2010, Available Technology 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS. 
ACTION: Notice of request for comments; 
correction. 

SUMMARY: In the Federal Register 
published on May 25, 2011, the United 
States Coast Guard solicited public 

comment on the availability of 
technology to meet certain provisions of 
the Cruise Vessel Security and Safety 
Act of 2010(CVSSA), specifically related 
to video recording and overboard 
detection technologies. The Notice of 
request for comments published with 
errors in the preamble, specifically, the 
addresses for submitting comments was 
incorrect and should have directed 
commenters to http:// 
www.regulations.gov for online 
comment submissions, and to the 
‘‘Docket Management Facility (M–30), 
U.S. Department of Transportation, 
West Building Ground Floor, Room 
W12–140, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., 
Washington, DC 20590–0001’’ for 
mailing comments. 
DATES: This correction is effective May 
31, 2011. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
information about this correction, 
contact Jennifer Mehaffey, Office of 
Regulations and Administrative Law, 
(202) 372–3859, or by email at 
jennifer.a.mehaffey@uscg.mil. For 
information about the original 
regulation, call or e-mail Lieutenant 
Commander Latasha Pennant, Office of 
Design and Engineering Standards (CG– 
5211), U.S. Coast Guard Headquarters, 
by telephone at 202–372–1358, or by 
e-mail at Latasha.E.Pennant@uscg.mil. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In FR doc 
2011–12988 appearing on page 30374 in 
the issue of Wednesday, May 25, 2011, 
the following corrections are made: 

1. On page 30374, in the second 
column, revise the ADDRESSES section, 
to read as follows: 

‘‘ADDRESSES: You may submit 
comments identified by docket number 
USCG–2011–0357 using any one of the 
following methods: 

(1) Federal eRulemaking Portal: 
http://www.regulations.gov. 

(2) Fax: 202–372–1925. 
(3) Mail: Docket Management Facility 

(M–30), U.S. Department of 
Transportation, West Building Ground 
Floor, Room W12–140, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue, SE., Washington, DC 20590– 
0001. 

(4) Hand delivery: Same as mail 
address above, between 9 a.m. and 
5 p.m., Monday through Friday, except 
Federal holidays. The telephone number 
is 202–366–9329. 

To avoid duplication, please use only 
one of these four methods. See the 
‘‘Public Participation and Request for 
Comments’’ portion of the 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION section 
below for instructions on submitting 
comments.’’ 

2. On page 30374, in the third 
column, revise the SUPPLEMENTARY 
INFORMATION section, to read as follows: 
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1 Although the comment period on the notice was 
set to close on February 22, 2011, the Coast Guard 
was able to consider all comments submitted to the 
docket prior to March 1, 2011. 

‘‘Public Participation and Request for 
Comments 

We encourage you to submit 
comments and related material. All 
comments received will be posted, 
without change, to http:// 
www.regulations.gov and will include 
any personal information you have 
provided. 

Submitting comments: If you submit a 
comment, please include the docket 
number for this notice (USCG–2011– 
0357) and provide a reason for each 
comment or recommendation. You may 
submit your comments and material 
online, or by fax, mail or hand delivery, 
but please use only one of these means. 
We recommend that you include your 
name and a mailing address, an e-mail 
address, or a telephone number in the 
body of your document so that we can 
contact you if we have questions 
regarding your submission. 

To submit your comment online, go to 
http://www.regulations.gov and type 
‘‘USCG–2011–0357’’ in the ‘‘Keyword’’ 
box. If you submit your comments by 
mail or hand delivery, submit them in 
an unbound format, no larger than 81⁄2 
by 11 inches, suitable for copying and 
electronic filing. If you submit them by 
mail and would like to know that they 
reached the Facility, please enclose a 
stamped, self-addressed postcard or 
envelope. We will consider all 
comments and material received during 
the comment period. 

Viewing the comments and related 
material: To view the comments go to 
http://www.regulations.gov, click on the 
‘‘read comments’’ box, which will then 
become highlighted in blue. In the 
‘‘Keyword’’ box insert ‘‘USCG–2011– 
0357’’ and click ‘‘Search.’’ Click the 
‘‘Open Docket Folder’’ in the ‘‘Actions’’ 
column. If you do not have access to the 
Internet, you may view the docket 
online by visiting the Docket 
Management Facility in Room W12–140 
on the ground floor of the Department 
of Transportation West Building, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington, 
DC 20590, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, except Federal 
holidays. We have an agreement with 
the Department of Transportation to use 
the Docket Management Facility. 

Privacy Act: Anyone can search the 
electronic form of comments received 
into any of our dockets by the name of 
the individual submitting the comment 
(or signing the comment, if submitted 
on behalf of an association, business, 
labor union, etc.). You may review a 
Privacy Act, system of records notice 
regarding our public dockets in the 
January 17, 2008, issue of the Federal 
Register (73 FR 3316).’’ 

Dated: May 25, 2011. 
Kathryn Sinniger, 
Office of Regulations and Administrative Law 
(CG–0943), U.S. Coast Guard. 
[FR Doc. 2011–13437 Filed 5–27–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9110–04–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[Docket No. USCG–2010–1146] 

Safety Requirements and Manning 
Exemption Eligibility on Distant Water 
Tuna Fleet Vessels 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS. 
ACTION: Notice of availability. 

SUMMARY: The Coast Guard announces 
the availability of Office of Vessel 
Activities Policy Letter 11–05 regarding 
Distant Water Tuna Fleet vessels 
manning exemption eligibility and 
safety requirements. This final policy 
clarifies the requirements to allow a 
distant water tuna fleet vessel to engage 
foreign citizens under a temporary 
manning exemption. 
DATES: This policy will become effective 
on July 1, 2011. 
ADDRESSES: This notice and the policy 
are available in the docket and can be 
viewed by going to 
http://www.regulations.gov, inserting 
USCG–2011–1146 in the ‘‘Keyword’’ 
box, and then clicking ‘‘Search.’’ This 
material is also available for inspection 
or copying at the Docket Management 
Facility (M–30), U.S. Department of 
Transportation, West Building Ground 
Floor, Room W12–140, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue, SE., Washington, DC 20590, 
between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday 
through Friday, except Federal 
Holidays. This policy is also available at 
http://www.fishsafe.info/CG–543 Policy 
Letter 11–05. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: If 
you have questions on this notice, call 
or e-mail Jack A. Kemerer, Fishing 
Vessel Safety Division (CG–5433), U.S. 
Coast Guard; telephone 202–372–1249, 
e-mail jack.a.kemerer@uscg.mil. If you 
have questions on viewing or submitting 
material to the docket, call Renee V. 
Wright, Program Manager, Docket 
Operations, telephone 202–366–9826. 

Background and Purpose 

The Coast Guard Maritime 
Transportation Act (CGMTA) of 2006 
(section 421) authorized U.S.- 
documented purse seine vessels fishing 
for highly migratory species (under a 
license issued pursuant to the 1987 

South Pacific Tuna Treaty [SPTT]) to 
use foreign licensed personnel, except 
for the master, to meet manning 
requirements. That authorization was 
for a 48-month period and ended on 
July 11, 2010. Section 904 of the 2010 
Coast Guard Authorization Act (CGAA, 
signed into law (Pub. L. 111–281) on 
October 15, 2010) reauthorized the use 
of foreign officers, excluding the master, 
on U.S.-documented purse seine vessels 
in the Distant Water Tuna Fleet. The 
CGAA reauthorization added a safety 
examination requirement such that a 
vessel’s owner/operator may not employ 
a foreign national to meet a manning 
requirement unless it first successfully 
completes an annual dockside safety 
examination by an individual 
authorized to enforce part B of subtitle 
II of title 46, United States Code. 
Additionally, the 2010 CGAA also 
amended Title 46 United States Code 
Section 4502 by establishing 
requirements for an individual in charge 
of a vessel to keep a record of 
equipment maintenance, and required 
instruction and drills, and for a vessel 
to be issued a certificate of compliance 
upon successfully completing a 
dockside safety examination. The 
reauthorization retained the restriction 
that a foreign officer engaged to fill a 
position must hold a valid license or 
certificate issued in accordance with 
STCW 95 standards and by an authority 
recognized by the Coast Guard. Also, the 
manning exemption is only applicable 
to vessels operating in and out of 
America Samoa. The manning 
exemption reauthorization is set to 
expire December 31, 2012. 

Discussion of Summary of Comments 
Received and Changes 

The Coast Guard published a Notice 
of Availability and Request for 
Comments on a draft policy; Safety 
Requirements and Manning Exemption 
Eligibility on Distant Water Tuna Fleet 
Vessels in the Federal Register on 
January 20, 2011 Docket Number 
[USCG–2010–1146]. We received 
comments from eight individuals in 
response to the draft Safety 
Requirements and Manning Exemption 
Eligibility on Distant Water Tuna Fleet 
Vessels policy.1 A general summary of 
the comments received and the United 
States Coast Guard’s responses to those 
comments are presented below. 

One commenter supported 
eliminating the manning exemption 
permanently while seven commenters 
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